
 

August 12, 2005 

Federal Communications Commission  
Media Bureau, Video Division 
445 12th St SW 
Washington, DC 20554 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
Please accept this letter on behalf of my client, Regents of the State of New Mexico, regarding 
the operation of TV translator station K49GV.  This letter requests that the status of the license be 
identified as silent.  
 
The equipment and installation resources to permanently operate the facilities as described in the 
license granted have been delayed in the manufacturing process. Temporary equipment was 
assembled to meet the construction permit requirements that matched the facilities outlined in the 
construction permit and operations were conducted for a brief time.  However, this equipment 
was required to be returned to the owner for its own operation and thus was not available for a 
long term basis. The schedule for delivery of the equipment for K49GV has been forecasted to be 
received in the next 3 months.  Installation resources for permanent facilities are expected to be 
available within one month of the equipment delivery so it is anticipated that within 4 months time, 
K49GV will be operational and a subsequent notice will be provided to the FCC indicating the 
resumption of operation.  
 
If you have any questions on this matter, please feel free to contact me at the number above or 
the chief engineer responsible for K49GV, William Saggerson, at KRWG-TV at 505-646-5046. 
 

 
Sincerely, 
 

���������	�
����
� 

President 
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9223 N. Manning Ave. 
Kansas City, MO  64157  
816-792-2913 


